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PRESIDENT'S CORNER
 

Dear Ladies, Friends, and Families,
 
Happy New Year 2017!

 

I hope your new year's resolutions are still intact?! In case you are a bit

behind, the Chinese New Year began on January 28 this year, so we have

another opportunity.

 

According to the Chinese calendar, 2017 is the year of the fire rooster! I

love the four virtues that the fire rooster represents and thought to share

them with you:

 

Civil Service - "Crown" (comb) on his head;

Courage - fights without retreat (for goodness);

Generosity - shares food with others;

Sincerity - always lets us know the right time in the morning.

 

In WFWP USA we dedicate 2017 to be the Year of Solutions, Problem-

Solving, and Actions for Goodness, infused with these virtues above.

 

In the spirit of the fire rooster of courageously speaking out, I had a

wonderful opportunity to be on the "Aimmee Kodachian and the Experts"

show in Las Vegas this month. I was interviewed about "Women as the

Turning Point for Peace." (See article below that includes the video clips

of the show.) Ms. Kodachian spoke at last year's National Assembly in

New Jersey (in last month's newsletter and on the website); and is an

ardent supporter of the WFWP chapter in Las Vegas.

 

Also this year, WFWP will celebrate its 25th Anniversary around the

country, and we will take this opportunity to "Show and Tell" the greater

public about our noble Founders, our Philosophy of Peace, national and

local activities; and the amazing women who, with a sacrificial heart and

spirit, have been laying a wide foundation for impact over the last two

plus decades in the new series introducing WFWP's National

Chairwomen.

 

In 2017 we will continue to empower and educate women in creating

peace as peace leaders in their homes, the greater community, the

nation, and the world; to be an alternative voice to that of hatred, strife,

confusion, and despair. We are also actively seeking to create chapters

in the remaining 15 states in the U.S. So, if you would like to start a

chapter in your state, please let us know. We will assist you!

 

Regardless of how things may look around us, we are very hopeful and

excited because we are certain that lasting change for the better will

come from our Creator first within our hearts, and then will be actualized

elsewhere.

 

The process has already begun and is gaining momentum. We invite you

to join in this process.

Happy 2017!

 
With love,
Angelika 
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NORTH CAROLINA

People Making the Difference in North Carolina
By Carolyn Sampson, Coordinator of WFWP in North Carolina
 
Last weekend was a historic one for the WFWP North Carolina Chapter. Not only was it the 7th Annual WFWP/WOA 
Gathering, but 
January 14 was the launch of the WFWP/WOA "Putting on The Ritz Gala" 
benefit VIP reception to honor compassionate sustainable leadership. It was the 
signature kickoff event for the Annual MLK, Jr. Celebration 2017. The WFWP, 
North Carolina Chapter, the MLK, Jr. Task Force of Cary, the Universal Peace 
Federation (UPF) of NC, and TheGifted Arts Inc. (with the stated mission to 
inspire our youth to transcend limitations and embrace purpose), partnered and co-
sponsored the whole event to begin the journey. It was a celebration of Martin 
Luther King, Jr. Day and the legacy of peace and humanity he established, 
through serving and loving His children.
 
Guests arrived at the beautiful Water Garden Park (WGP) in Raleigh, North 
Carolina dressed to impress and ready to enjoy a night full of fun, entertainment, 
food, and giving. Guests could expect to network, sit back and relax, or both. At 
any point in the evening, attendees found themselves: gaming at the WGP Casino Royale, bidding in the WGP Silent 
Auction, enjoying delicious hors d'oeuvres and drinks; being entertained by special guest national recording artist Gerald 
Hinton and TheGifted Arts pop up performers; and dancing, dancing, and more dancing.

 
 More than a hundred people came and contributed their time and 
money to help enable the continuance of services, programs, and 
initiatives for the community partners co-sponsoring the evening's 
affair. The total results of funds raised from contributions, the silent 
auction, and "A dollar can help" envelopes are still being tallied; but 
from what is known now, the totals will be great enough to make a 
difference!
 
Click here for much more and a video by John Redfern on the
website...

WFWP President in Las Vegas
AK and The Experts Show Features WFWP USA
By Angelika Selle
 
As mentioned in the President's Corner, while I was in Las
Vegas, it was a pleasure to have the opportunity to share
WFWP's vision and heart on Aimmee Kodachian's The
Experts show at the beginning of this brand new year 2017!
The show aired to about three million subscribers on January
23, 2017 and can be seen by clicking here for the first
segment, and clicking here for the second segment.
 
I am convinced that this is indeed just the beginning for the
voices of peace, love, reconciliation, and action to be heard
and seen throughout 2017!
 
Click here to go to the website and see the show.
 
 

ANNOUNCING:  CSW61
 

CSW61 On the Horizon
By Ms. Kiyomi Schmidt
 
WFWP USA would like to share with you several exciting upcoming festivities. The WFWP International UN office will 
be hosting a number of programs and events during this year's Commission on the Status of Women (CSW61), which 
will take place from March 13th to the 24th, 2017. All WFWP International related events will take place during the first 
week of the CSW61 in the New York City area. Below is an outline of the scheduled events. Registration and further 
details will be forthcoming.
 
The theme for this year's CSW61 is "Women's Economic Empowerment in the Changing World of Work." For highlights 
of CSW61 events, see the schedule in the Upcoming WFWP events section of the newsletter. In addition, there will be 
hundreds of free CSW parallel events open to the public. Those who wish to participate in the parallel events can register
 here by March 3rd.
 
WFWP International Event Outline

 
 Young Women Leaders Component

Mon, March 13 - Sun, March 19, 2017
(Evenings during the week, and full days on the weekend)
Saturday: On March 18th we are looking to gather 15-40 young adults from the US to attend this intro to WFWP 
alongside WFWP International guests. The program will convene in Irvington, NY, and the cost is $30 per person which 
includes lunch. Our International President Yeon Ah Moon will be in attendance. Email info@wfwp.us for more details.
Sunday: March 19th will be a full day of educational tours, at $40 per person. Email info@wfwp.us for more details.
 
WFWPI CWS61 Parallel Event 
Mon, March 13, 2017 4:30PM - 6:00PM, FREE and open to the public. Registration details below.
Women Fostering Peace and Co-Prosperity: Creating Intergenerational Collaboration
Sans Arrogance Assembly Hall, Community Church of New York 
40 E 35th Street New York, NY 10016 
 
"Meet and Greet" (Open event for networking and relaxation)
Tues, March 14, 2017 12:00PM - 6:00PM
4 W 43rd Street, New York, NY 10036 
 
The "Meet and Greet" is a first of its kind event, and is WFWP 
Intl's gift to CSW. WFWP is offering this Meet and Greet 
networking and relaxation space to all 6,000 participants registered 
in the CSW Forum. Stop by for some treats, massage, and live 
streaming of CSW events!
 
WFWPI 25th Anniversary Celebration Dinner, by invitation only
Wed, March 15, 2017 6:00PM - 9:00PM
 
Registration
All those participating in CSW are asked to register for "NGO 
CSW/NY Forum" by March 3rd. Registration is free and open to 
the public. REGISTER HERE . The WFWP UN office is also 
asking for all those participating to register on their website so they 
can keep tabs on those attending: REGISTER HERE .
 
A registration process for the Young Women's Leader component is forthcoming. If interested, end us an email at 
info@wfwp.us .

WASHINGTON, DC

Brightwood Community Swept Up Into the Media
By Katherine Cromwell, Logic of Love News Editor-in-Chief

  
On a crisp December morning, Minister Chi Mauuso was sweeping in front of her house as is part of her daily routine to 

keep the      neighborhood clean and sparkling. One of her neighbors 
from across the street came hurrying over to her, "Minister Chi, Minister 
Chi, come quickly, there's a reporter over there who wants to know about 
our neighborhood and you are the person most qualified to speak for us. 
Come quickly. Here, I'll take your broom and finish your sweeping for 
you!"
 
Minister Chi crossed the street and introduced herself to Ms. Audrey 
Hoffer, a freelance writer for the Washington Post. In the article, 
Alfreda-Chi Mauuso is introduced as "the former ANC (Advisory 
Neighborhood Commission), commissioner, works with the Women's 
Federation for World Peace International, which among other local 

projects teaches children character." She spoke about changes in the neighborhood, and was quoted as saying, "There 
were drugs that you could visibly see and leaking gasoline drums on the streets. People didn't take walks on Georgia 
Avenue. Now it's wonderful here. We have stores. We have many restaurants. We have a good relationship with the local 
police department. We have friendly people who care about the community." 
 
The article was published in the Washington Post Real Estate 
section on Saturday December 17, 2016 (click here to access 
article). When WFWP members work to brighten up our 
neighborhoods, it is noticed; and amazing opportunities like this 
appear in the blink of an eye. It is an opportunity to introduce 
people to the work WFWP members are doing to make each 
neighborhood safe and secure for our families by "living for the 
sake of others." 
 
Click here to continue reading...

NEW SERIES: INTRODUTION

Getting to Know WFWP USA Chairwomen
By Katherine Cromwell 
 
There are many unassuming, unsung women in the world who quietly go about their days living according to their 
consciences and doing everything in their power to make the world a better place not only for themselves and their 
families, but for everyone else as well. They are women of substance. They are women who lead with the heart of a 
mother caring for her children. They know their own minds because they know God; and they know that there has to be a 
better way for everyone to live without all this fighting among nations, bickering among individuals, and feuding among 
families and tribes.
 
When these women encounter WFWP, they see a 
chance to make an even bigger difference in their 
own lives and the lives of others. Some of the 
women who join WFWP have such a strong 
internal motivation to be a positive change in the 
world that they volunteer to become a 
chairwoman of a chapter of WFWP.
 
WFWP USA would like to introduce these 
women to you through the newsletter and ultimately the website where all
these articles remain. Each month in 2017, the Logic of Love News will introduce you to one of these amazing quiet 
women who have that determination and have made that commitment to spearheading a chapter using their own unique 
gifts and experiences. It is that quiet motivation that has been the foundation of their chapter activities. It strengthens 
them and those in their chapters to strive to make their surroundings and the world a better place for everyone, not just 
themselves.
 
This month, January, Mrs. Denneze Nelson, Chairwoman in New Jersey, is being featured. Look forward to hearing 
about chairwomen in states all over the US each month this year. Get to know the core of your chairwoman. If you want 
to write about your chairwoman, or if you want me to interview your chairwoman, please contact me at 
wfwp.newsletter@gmail.com, and let me know. As we get to know each other better, we can be more united in our 
efforts to be the change in the United States.

NEW JERSEY

Every Successful Action Begins with Intention
By Katherine Cromwell
 
Mrs. Denneze Nelson is the full-time mother of four children, 2 boys and 2 girls, ranging in age from 10 to 18 years old. 
She is also a 

full-time employee of the US Department of Veteran Affairs in 
New Jersey. She is the Medical Foster Home Program Manager 
that   places veterans into homes to be cared for, instead of going 
into a nursing home. The slogan of the program is: Where Heroes 
Meet Angels. 
 
Before her present employment, she worked in the field of 
domestic violence for seven years as a counselor for victims of 
domestic abuse. Having worked for that long with victims, she has 
acquired unique insight and understanding of people in pain, both 
emotional and physical. Denneze said that it is in this job she could 
deeply understand the status of women in the world and the need 

for women to come into a true understanding of themselves.
 
She holds a Masters of Religious Education (MRE) and another in Social Work (MSW) is a licensed clinical social 
worker (LCSW), and 
is a marriage and family therapist.
 
When WFWP was founded in 1992 on April 10, Denneze was 
living in her native country, Guyana, where as a founding member 
she was actively involved in the registration and growth of WFWP. 
After she moved to the US in 1995, she lived in New York and 
New Jersey with her husband. She attended the WFWP Bridges of 
Peace ceremonies, crossed the bridge numerous times, and 
experienced the healing and reconciliatory effects of these events.
 
Continue to the website to learn lots more about WFWP in New
Jersey!

RECIPE: BEEF STEW WITH DILL
The Perfect Remedy for a Chilly, Winter Day
By Sarah Falconi
 
With the chilly weather settling in this winter season, why not rustle up a nice, hot stew? I highly recommend
this homemade beef stew with dill (and veggies!), as a great recipe. It'll not only keep you full, but will also
warm your insides to fight off any colds or other reled illnesses that are lurking nearby. Hope you enjoy it and
have a safe, warm, and healthy winter season!
 
Serves: 4 to 6 people
Total time: 30-50 mins.
Ingredients

2 tablespoons extra-virgin olive oil 
2 pounds beef chuck, cut into 1 1/2-inch pieces
Salt
Pepper
1 quart chicken stock or low-sodium broth
6 shallots, halved
1/2 pound carrots, cut into 2-inch lengths
1 1/2 cups frozen peas
5 ounces curly spinach
2 tablespoons chopped dill
Crusty bread, for serving

Instructions
1. In a large saucepan, heat the olive oil until simmering. Season the meat with salt and pepper and add it to
the saucepan in a single layer. Cook over moderately high heat, turning occasionally, until browned all over,
about 10 minutes. Add the stock and shallots and bring to a boil. Simmer over low heat until the meat is
tender, about 1 1/2 hours.
 
2. Add the carrots to the saucepan and simmer until tender, about 12 minutes. Add the peas, spinach and dill
and cook until the spinach is wilted, about 2 minutes. Ladle the stew into bowls and serve with crusty bread.
 
Note: The stew can be refrigerated overnight. Reheat gently before serving.

GEORGIA

Peace Begins With Me
By Ms. Myrna Lapres

  
How to kick off 2017 as leaders of heart and substance? This was the question of the leadership team of WFWP's 
Georgia Chapter: co-chairwomen Myrna Lapres and Ekaette Heyliger, and Treasurer Miambi Koko. The team decided to 
begin by inspiring ourselves and our church community first. That is how it was decided to hold a Bridge of Peace 
ceremony on January first during the worship service at the Atlanta Family Church in Ellenwood, Georgia. The theme of 
the Sunday Service was "Peace Begins With Me."
 
Myrna Lapres gave a short talk to set the tone for the service and served as the emcee. Ekaette Heyliger introduced the 
Bridge of Peace, and Miambi Koko organized the entertainment and dancing.The program was composed of three 
elements. The first was reflection and repentance. Then was the offering and commitment. The final element was 
celebration through music and entertainment. We invited all families and individuals to cross the Bridge of Peace as an 
opportunity to recommit to practicing understanding, caring for, and loving each other.
 
Click here to continue reading...

ANNOUNCING NEW CHAIRWOMEN FOR 2017
 

Mrs. Jeannette Henry seated to the right of Mrs.
Selle

ILLINOIS, Chicago
Appreciation and Welcome

 
After more than 6 years of leading the Chicago WFWP 
chapter, investing her heart and sincerity to represent, lead, 
and work with WFWP in Chicago, Patricia Fliginger is 
taking on the role of an Adviser in the further development 
of the Chicago chapter.
 
We sincerely thank Mrs. Fliginger for all her efforts, seen 
and unseen, especially in the area of collaborating and 
supporting our other affiliated/sister organizations in the 
Chicago area. 
 
The incoming chairwoman is Kathryn Davis, who has 
stepped forward to take on the position of WFWP 
chairwoman in Illinois/Chicago as of the beginning of 
January. Kathryn brings her own unique gifts and talents 
to the position. She will build on the foundation that has 
been created as we move toward our 2020 goals. The 
transition ceremony will take place in Chicago on 
February 19.
 

A warm WELCOME to Kathryn Davis!

MINNESOTA
 Looking for a New Chairwoman!

By Angelika Selle
 
It certainly has been a joy and pleasure to work with Mrs. 
Jeannette Henry who assumed the role of chairwoman 
after the 2012 National Assembly. She revived the WFWP 
chapter in Minnesota from that time. She brought ladies to 
the assemblies and retreats, and also found excellent 
speakers, and put on wonderful programs.
 
Thank you so very much for your leadership there, even 
beyond your original commitment! With blessings in all 
you do!
 
WFWP Minnesota Chapter is looking for a woman who is 
called to assume the position of chairwoman. If you know 
of anyone who would like to take on this important role in 
Minnesota, please contact Ms. Katarina Connery, 
kconnery@wfwp.us. She is waiting to hear from you! 

FEATURE

Labors of Love: Tips and Ideas for Valentine's Day
By Ms. Kiyomi Schmidt
 
Valentine's Day is the perfect day to let your significant other know how much you care. 
Whether you have been together for one year, or fifty years, doing something a little out of 
the ordinary is a great way to invest in your relationship and make him or her feel extra 
special. In addition to sharing your kind thoughts and words, here are a few creative options 
and sweet treats for a memorable day.
 
Cupcake Bouquet: I am very intrigued by this idea. You may be able to purchase these at a 
bakery, for instance, at Baked Bouquet in New Jersey (bakedbouquet.com). However, if 
you are willing to take on the challenge at home, be sure to watch a few tutorials like this 
one here:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LS--hKFkVhg.
 
A tip I would suggest when making this for the first time would be to use the same size pot as the Styrofoam ball, or one 
slightly smaller. This way the ball sits a little deeper into the pot, and the cupcakes are not totally defying gravity. 
Another tip to prevent the 

bouquet from being too top-heavy would be to add some weights at the bottom of the pot.
 
 Raspberry Heart Cheesecake: I tested this recipe a few years ago. It looked beautiful, but 
was much too sweet for my taste with the added white chocolate. I would recommend 
instead using a plain cheesecake batter before adding the raspberry droplets. Another tip: If 
your heart droplets do not turn out as planned, use a toothpick to make it a marbled swirl 
instead! Get the directions here: http://www.cookingclassy.com/white-chocolate-raspberry-
cheesecake-2/ 
 
Breakfast idea: For those looking for something a little 

easier to whip up, how about making breakfast with fresh squeezed grapefruit juice topped 
with mint, pancakes cutout with heart cookie cutters, and a side of bacon and eggs. Wake 
up 30 minutes early to whip this up and enjoy breakfast together in bed.
 
Chocolate Dipped Strawberries: Who doesn't love chocolate and fruit? A few quick tips
in making

chocolate strawberries: One, make sure to dry the strawberries 
completely before dipping them into the chocolate. Otherwise 
the chocolate starts to clump and the strawberry will not have 
that smooth, effortless look. Two, to jazz them up, consider rolling the dipped strawberries 
in chopped peanuts or crushed Oreos for added texture and visual appeal. 
 
 Ambiance: If you choose to have dinner in, set the table! A few tea light candles and 

flowers go a long way in creating a warm loving atmosphere. Here is a simple 
centerpiece of flower petals, water, a bowl, and floating candles for something a bit 
unique. And sit down together, relax, and enjoy each other's company! The rest of the 
year is ahead of you to live and love together.
 
 
Click here to comment and "like" this on our website, and enjoy a wonderful Valentine's Day!

ARIZONA

Swearing into Office -- A Family Affair
By Mrs. Rhia Nkulu
 
It was my first experience and a great honor to witness the swearing-in ceremony of local government officials in the 
City of Mesa, 
Arizona. I had been invited by our friend Councilman Ryan D. Winkle to 
attend.
 
I was very inspired to see that each of these newly elected officials: Councilman
Mark Freeman, Councilman Jeremy Whittaker and Councilman Ryan D.
Winkle were each sworn in by their Mothers. I had never heard of that before!
Then Mayor John Giles was sworn in by each of his children who read him the
Oath of Office. It was a beautiful event and, surprisingly, truly a family affair!
 
What touched me most was the influence of their mothers in raising such
accomplished 
sons who could become such great assets to the nation! And now, each with his
wife's support, they can do greater things together!

 
Being the chairwoman of the Arizona Chapter of WFWP, I now am
more inspired to bring even greater awareness of our responsibilities as
women, wives, and mothers. We truly have such a huge responsibility in
creating our families to help them become wonderful citizens of this
world!
 
We extend huge congratulations to each of those men who took office,
and to the organizers of that beautiful event! This should be broadcasted
in the news to inspire more people to do their best and to demonstrate
how we can all work together to create a better world, one community at
a time.
 

Click here to comment and "like" this article on the website!

WASHINGTON -- SEATTLE

 

Sweet Peace on Earth
By Ms. Sarah Nishioka

  
In December 2016 we had a wonderful Holiday Gratitude Gathering. We shared love, joy, gifts, and delicious foods with 
each other. We also brought gifts to help women at the Seattle Jubilee Women's Center (http://www.jwcenter.org/). 
Jubilee offers residential housing as well as learning and training opportunities for qualified non-residential low income 
women who earn less than $19,000 a year at their Learning and Opportunity Center (LOC).

 
Ella Byrne shared about her experiences at the WFWP National Assembly and Julia 
Granstrom shared about her experience at the recent WFWP retreat in Tampa, Florida. A 
representative from Jubilee spoke to us as well. We are very grateful for this outreach, 
and for having an opportunity to help them in their good work to help low-income 
women get back on their feet and get the training they need to lead better lives.
 
We sang songs of joy and love together. Our theme song was a song created by a 
musician and child educator after the tragedy of 9-/11. This is how it goes:

 
"May, may all, may all children, may all people everywhere hear
our prayer.
 May, may all, may all children, may all people everywhere live in
peace.
 Sweet peace, peaceful minds, peaceful hearts, peace on earth. 
 Sweet peace on earth."
 
The song became a mantra in our hearts. In 2017 we will continue to 
work together with Jubilee to restore the dignity and respect of all 
women, no matter what external differences there may be. 
 
Continue to the website to 'like' this article!

PLANNING FOR A VIBRANT 2017

WFWP USA Chapters On the Move into 2017
By Katherine Cromwell
 
It's January. WFWP chapters across the country are holding planning meetings to decide where the chapters will be going 
this year and what issues their chapters will focus on and invest in. Here are short reports from a few of these meetings.
 
The Arizona Chapter planning team met on January 15. It was a treat that many of the attendees were actually new to 
WFWP. Ms. Veronica Tashiro gave a moving introduction to WFWP and brochures were given to the newer members. 
Then on January 16 they all 

joined together to march in the MLK, Jr. parade in Mesa, Arizona. 
Afterwards all of the attendees discussed the plan for a 25th WFWP 
Anniversary celebration in the latter part of May.
In Washington, DC, three chapters, the District of Columbia, 
Maryland, and Virginia came together with President Selle, for their 
planning meeting on January 6. What a blessing for this area that 
WFWP USA President can attend the meetings! Mrs. Selle gave a 
lot of inspiration and guidance for 2017. All the chapter 
representatives left the meeting with renewed determination to make 
2017 a year of substance, solutions, and actions for goodness!
 
There was also a planning meeting in the Las Vegas, Nevada 

Chapter on January 10 to prepare for a dynamic year ahead. And in New Jersey, their planning meeting took place on 
January 14 and I'm sure it was filled with energy for 2017. 
 
In on Sunday, January 15 members of the Northern California Chapter planning committee met and took a donation of 
toiletries and 
cosmetics to the April Showers program which serves homeless people 
in San Leandro. On three Sundays a month, this program offers 
showers, clean clothes, and a meal to homeless people at the Boys and 
Girls Club in San Leandro. A good way to start the year planning and 
serving at the same time.
 
As more reports come in about activities in various chapters, the 
newsletter will continue to inform you the WFWP USA is "On the 
Move in 2017!" Together with God and Mother Moon's leadership, the 
chapters will do even greater things in 2017!

UPCOMING EVENTS AROUND THE U.S.A.
WFWP Connecticut:                        March 21, Las Vegas Introduction to WFWP            "Meet & Greet" at
CSW61         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 Claire Haider, NJ-Paterson will speak
 at the Empowerment Summit below                       Here's what's

happening in
                                                                                        Richmond,
Virginia

 And from Pennsylvania,  expect more in February
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Las Vegas,  after the planning meeting held on January 10, there will be a
meeting at IPEC at 6pm on February 7. They hope many people who are in
Las Vegas and the surrounding area can make it to that event.
 

Have a Blessed and Eventful February 2017! 
 

 
* * * * * * *

* * *HAVE A GREAT MONTH FROM THE LOGIC OF LOVE EDITORIAL
STAFF* * *

*  *  *  *  *  *  *
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